

Meeting Minutes for Jessie Beck PFA GENERAL Meeting
April 10, 5PM, Beck Library

1. Call to Order / Attendance
 - a. Lauren, Bri, Brandi, Tina, Kyle, Betsy, Scott, Rachel, Suzi, Virginia, Stephanie, Marissa
2. Trustees Report
 - a. Please reach out if you need anything. She can help
3. Principals report
 - a. Requesting a needs assessment from teachers
 - b. Started week off with behavior assemblies
 - i. Promoted the new Jessie Beck hats
 - c. I Ready Incentive to end the year strong
 - i. Gather data to see how effective the program is
 - ii. Popsicle parties working with each grade level
4. Presidents Report
 - a. School zone safety
 - i. No-u turn signs and banner
 - ii. New gate is heavily used, decreasing traffic on Sharon and Plumb
 1. Biggest improvement
 - iii. Sandwich boards for drop zone on backorder, no ETA. Will reevaluate when they arrive.
 1. Going to look into this further
 - iv. Haven't had volunteers in a month, we need to get back to it and put more cones back out
 - v. Washoe County New Chief of School Police - Tracy Moore, New Deputy Chief of School Police Seana Baker
 - vi. Now that soccer has started, the joint use of the soccer fields has started. Single gate open that will be closed once the janitor leaves.
 1. If possible try to monitor activity while you're here and report back
 - b. Preliminary Calendar for 24/25 - plan to have dates finalized by June Budget Meeting
 - i. Fundraising:
 1. September - Charleston Wrap
 2. October - Golf
 3. March - FTA
 4. May - Jog A Thon
 - ii. Community events:
 1. August - coffee on the lawn
 2. September - Roller Skating
 3. October - Scarecrow
 4. November - Food drive
 5. December - Multicultural Night, Holiday gift drive
 6. January - Ice Skating
 7. February - Bingo
 8. April - STEM night
 9. May - Teacher Appreciation Week, Strolling Art Show
 10. June - Field Day

5. 24/25 Board slate vote
 - i. Co-Presidents: Brandi Quaglieri and Lauren Murray
 - ii. Vice President: Kyle Daters
 - iii. Treasurer: Tina Ho
 - iv. Assistant Treasurer: Karissa Hart
 - v. Secretary: Betsy Lau-Hertel
 - vi. At Large - Sponsorship: Scott Husbands
 - vii. At Large - Social Media/Marketing: Christine Maxwell
 - viii. Principal: Erin Lane
 - ix. Faculty Representatives: Ryan Brock and Laura Fermoile
6. Treasurer's Report
 - a. Still finalizing wishes from FTA
7. Committee Reports
 - a. Fund The Arts
 - i. Net \$55,000 (20,000 more than goal)
 - b. Spirit Wear
 - i. 3 hats are out.
 1. Half page flyer for Thursday folders and newsletter
 - ii. New design for shirts and order planned for end of school year for the upcoming year.
 - iii. Going through Fashion Streaks since they were so good for us.
 - c. Teacher Appreciation
 - i. Woo Woo Wagon this Friday is an ice cream Sundae bar
 - ii. Week - May 6 - 10
 1. Sign ups for duty coverage
 2. Sign ups for snacks
 3. Raffle prizes (donations are welcome)
 4. Schedule of suggested gifts/gestures for students to do throughout the week
 - d. Strolling Art Show - May 22
 - e. 5th Grade Party
 - i. June 7th (Friday)
 - ii. Firming up event plans, running in to time and reservation issues due to the bus schedule
 - iii. Possibly one more fundraiser
 - iv. Already scheduled the first fundraiser for next year - Aces game in September 22nd and will start selling over the summer
 - f. Field Day - June 6 (Thursday)
 - i. Ms. Espinosa
 - ii. Sno-Cone Machine
 1. Can use tickets from Scarecrow to use to redeem sno-cone
 2. Brandi still has syrup
 - iii. Virginia found a lot of field day stuff in the PE shed

- g. DLAC
 - i. Talent Show - May 17th
 - 1. 7 submissions
 - 2. Due date 4/13
 - 3. Need another email sent out
 - a. Kate going to send info and graphic to Lauren
 - 4. Have Erin make morning announcement
 - 5. Virginia volunteers to video and submit at school
 - 6. Ms. Cantu and Samuel are moving her projector screen to multi-purpose room because it is larger
 - ii. Spanish Camp July 15-19
 - 1. Registration is open
 - 2. Printed flyers and will try to share in newsletter
 - iii. Book Swap - May 30th
 - 1. Focus on trying to get access to all students so goal to do during the day
 - iv. End of year Dual Language celebration
 - 1. June 7th, 5:30pm
 - 2. Fundraiser 4/12
 - v. Kinder info night - 5/2/24 5:30pm C1 and C8 (2 rooms offered bilingually)
 - 1. Ms. Sperske will be coordinating
 - vi. Survey sent out to dual language families to see what kinds of resources/supports they want
 - 1. Reading comprehension supports in English/Spanish
 - 2. Math comprehension supports
 - 3. Social groups
- h. Garden
 - i. Seedling Sale May 5th
 - ii. Can open garden for yearbook pics
 - iii. Creating an insect collection
- 8. Open Forum
 - a. Rachel Stepien received a \$3000 scholarship she is sharing with another principal and teacher at Huffaker to help fund learning opportunities. Huffaker is a PTO so they are unable to allocate the check to their staff. Rachel is going to work on a proposal to how she would go about utilizing the fund and sharing with the other staff.
- 9. Adjourn
- 10. Next meeting - this is the last general meeting of the year. The first general meeting of next school year will be in August 2024. Date/time/location TBD.